
 

 

 

 
 
 
ATTENTION:  Residents of 70 Mill Street, 80 Mill Street, 33 Mill Street and 39 
Parliament Street 
 
Infrastructure Ontario is in the process of completing environmental 
investigations, remediation and approvals for the West Don Lands. This work is 
necessary to allow redevelopment of the lands in the future.  
 
Over the next several weeks a contractor will be excavating soil for disposal from 
the block bound by Front Street, Cherry Street, Mill Street and Trinity Street. 
Some of the soil to be excavated is from a former gas station/fuel depot, located 
on the east side of Trinity Street.  
 
The material excavated from this area may contain fuel odours that may be 
noticeable to residents when they are outside. The air space around the 
excavation will be monitored to ensure there are no unsafe conditions. Should 
you detect any fuel odours during this work please be advised that this is a result 
of the soil remediation work and likely not the result of a fuel spill, accident or gas 
leak. 
 
These excavation activities are planned to commence the week of July 25th and 
are anticipated to be conducted in short durations over a two to three week 
period. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us through 
WestDonLands@infrastructureontario.ca  
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